Horne, Christine

From:

Warner, Lauren

Sent:

Wednesday, August 17, 2022 3:34 PM

To: Cc: Horne, Christine Warner, Lauren

Subject:

Electricians - Legislation Topic for Next Meeting

Next Board meeting note legislation change below. Would need the Board to approve the change.

319-C:10 Corporations and Partnerships. –

I. The board may-shall issue a license to corporations and partnerships engaged in the business of making electrical installations, provided that one or more officers or employees of any such corporation directly in charge of the business affairs of such corporation, or a member of such partnership directly in charge of its business affairs, is a licensed master electrician.

II. The board may shall issue a license to corporations or partnerships engaged in the business of making electrical installations on high or medium voltage distribution systems operating over 600 volts, provided that one or more officers or employees of any such corporation directly in charge of the electrical business affairs of such corporation, or a member of a partnership directly in charge of its business affairs, is a licensed master electrician or a licensed high/medium voltage electrician.

Lauren Warner | General Counsel

Office of Professional Licensure and Certification 7 Eagle Square, Concord, NH 03301 Office: (603) 271-3822

Lauren.m.Warner1@oplc.nh.gov | www.oplc.nh.gov

NOTICE REGARDING PRIVILEGED COMMUNICATION - This email and any attachments are confidential and intended solely for the recipients named above. The contents of this electronic message are or may be protected by confidentiality laws, the attorney-client privilege, work product doctrine, and/or other applicable protections from disclosure. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any use, dissemination, distribution or reproduction of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please immediately notify the Office of Professional Licensure and Certification by emailing Lauren.m.Warner1@oplc.nh.gov and then delete the email and any attachments from your system.